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Southern California Edison
2016 IEPR-Nuclear   16-IEP-07 CEC-SCE-001

DATA REQUEST SET  16-IEP-07 CEC-SCE-001

To: CEC
Prepared by: Robert Bledsoe 
Title: Senior Project Manager  

 Dated: 05/25/2016

Question 1a:

Section 2: Nuclear Power Plant Data Request for Diablo Canyon Power Plant and San 
Onofre Nuclear Generation Station. Progress in Spent Nuclear Fuel On-site Management

A. Nuclear Waste Accumulation - Diablo Canyon and San Onofre
As follow-up to the 2013 and 2015 IEPR recommendations, the Energy Commission is 
requesting information from PG&E and SCE that pertain to the current status of onsite storage 
and disposal of low-level waste and spent nuclear fuel and their plans through plant 
decommissioning.

Please provide the most recent disposal plans and disposal cost assessments for low-level waste 
(categorized as Class A, B, C, or Greater-than Class-C) and spent nuclear fuel storage completed 
to satisfy this request.  

Response to Question 1a:

Greater than Class C waste is not considered low level waste and must be disposed of in a 
manner similar to spent fuel.

San Onofre Unit 1 permanently retired in 1992, and Units 2&3 permanently retired in 2013.  The 
units are being decommissioned and are not generating any more spent nuclear fuel.  

The following tables, as provided in the most recent decommissioning cost estimates, summarize 
the most recent disposal plans and disposal cost assessments for low-level waste at the San 
Onofre units.  All costs are shown at the 100% level in 2014 dollars.  

              San Onofre Unit 1



 San Onofre Units 2&3

SCE currently plans to ship the Class A waste to the EnergySolutions  disposal facility at Clive, 
Utah, and the Class B&C waste to the Waste Control Specialists disposal facility at Andrews 
County, Texas.  SCE plans to store the GTCC waste in canisters in the Independent Spent Fuel 
Storage Installation (ISFSI) at the San Onofre site until removal by the U.S. Department of 
Energy (DOE).  For cost estimating purposes, SCE applies a 25% contingency factor to the costs 
stated in the tables above.  

There are 395 Unit 1 spent fuel assemblies stored at the San Onofre site.  All of these are stored 



in canisters (dry storage) in the ISFSI, awaiting removal by DOE.  In addition, there are 270 Unit 
1 fuel assemblies stored at the General Electric-Hitachi facility in Morris, Illinois.  These are 
currently stored in a wet pool, also awaiting removal by DOE.  The estimated cost to store all 
Unit 1 fuel at the SONGS ISFSI until removal by DOE is $25.6 million (100% share, 2014 $).  

There are 3460 Units 2&3 spent fuel assemblies stored at the San Onofre site.  792 of these are 
stored in canisters (dry storage) in the ISFSI, and 2668 are currently stored in wet pools.  SCE 
plans to transfer all fuel to dry storage in the ISFSI by 2019.  The estimated cost to store all Unit 
2&3 fuel until removal by DOE is $1,243.1 million (100% share, 2014 $).  

SCE currently anticipates that the DOE will remove and accept the San Onofre fuel assemblies 
during the 2024-2049 period.  
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